Mr Stewart Little General Secretary Public Service Association 160 Clarence Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

11th March, 2019

Dear Mr Little

NSW Labor is committed to supporting front line Correctional Officers who perform one of the most difficult and dangerous jobs in our community.

It is unacceptable that a convicted murderer, criminal, or anyone else could assault a Correctional Officer in the course of their duties without serious repercussions. NSW Labor will ensure that NSW has the legislative protections to ensure appropriate penalties will be enforced.

Further, NSW Labor will work to give NSW Corrective Services personnel the same workers' compensation entitlements as Police, Paramedics and Firefighters, as part of our review into workers' compensation.

Yours sincerely

Guy Zangari MP

State Member for Fairfield

Shadow Minister for Corrections

Paul Lynch, MP

State Member for Liverpool Shadow Attorney General

hus lines.